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We are living and serving at a unique time in a fast changing world.  It is 
important for us to keep focused on our spiritual principals in our service to  
Al-Anon. 
 
All business regarding signees of the Area’s checking accounts were completed 
in early February.  I attended the NY North Officer and Coordinators Meet and 
Greet on February 27th and the Area World Service Committee meeting on 
March 20th via Zoom.  There is great potential and wisdom in our Panel 61.  
    
My AMIAS status has been renewed on time.   I have reviewed the materials and 
documentation for the New GR (Group Representative) Orientation meeting 
normally held the Saturday morning of our assemblies.  It will be held virtually on 
Thursday May 13th via zoom.  Registration will be on the NY North website.  
 
The NERD (North East Regional Delegates) Conference was held virtually on 
March 13 and 14th this year .  Zoom has offered us a new route to carry on Al-
Anon Service.  It was good to have the opportunity to discuss mutual concerns 
with the current and past delegates in the North East Region and assist 
preparing the new Delegates for their first World Service Conference and to hear 
the Regional Trustee’s report. 
 
It was decided at the Fall 2020 Assembly that there will be no NY North Area 
participation in the 2021 NY State Fair this summer.  The extension to 18 days 
from 10 and the uncertainty of the pandemic makes it impossible to commit.  It 
will be under consideration in the future. 
 
To maintain the Immediate Past Delegate position notebook, which will be 
passed on to the incoming Officer for Panel 64, I am updating the newest 
versions of the NY North Area Policy and Guidelines, Service Position 
descriptions and Alateen Guidelines.   
 
Peace, 
Molly C 
Panel 61 

Immediate Past Delegate 
 


